
Sunday Worship 
Service 9:00 a.m. 
Sunday School 
10:15 a.m. 

CONTACT INFORMATION: 
 

OUR SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH 
2223 SHERIDAN ROAD 

PEKIN, IL 61554        (309) 346-2600 
 

Pastor: Rev. Stephen Barnes 
Email: barnes.stephen9@gmail.com 

   
 Office Hours: MondayðThursday 
                        9:30 amð 3:30 p.m. 
Pastorôs office hours are subject to changeð

please call ahead 
 

Church email: oslcpekin1@gmail.com 
Website: www.oslchopeonthehill.org 

 

Secretary: Gerry Reynolds 
Office Hours: Mon.ðFri. 9-12 

 

Hilltopper Editor:  
Leslie Leitner 

Email: leitner@grics.net 

t!{¢hwΩ{ t!D9 
I sent an email to Mrs. Oesch at Starke School: Just wanted to check in and 
begin plans and thoughts for Pen Pals if you would like to continue. Also, if 
there are other needs....reading tutors or ???? I'm always trying to get more 
of my folk invested in helping children grow. Here is her reply: 
 

Hello, Pastor Barnes! We absolutely want to continue Pen Pals!!! I told the 
Bargers that there would probably mostly be just pictures at this point but we 
are working hard on improving penmanship and adding details to our basic 
sentences/stories. I see such growth already after only 22 days!  
 

Tuesdays during Math time (9:15-10:15) is such a great teaching hour! The 
Bargers help the kids focus, share, and LEARN! And they share other tidbits 
from their lives and travels that make it interesting also! If any member is 
interested in joining during math, we are at it almost every morning! I have 
lots of games and manipulatives to use. Unfortunately, I havenôt been able to 
draw in ANY parents or grandparents óyetô this year. I just appealed to the 
grandparents during our Grandparent Celebration so I am hoping a few will 
try to join us. 
 

Reading and spelling assistance would we welcome, also!!! I gave my first 
little reading assessment and had one student score at the 99th % tile and one 
scored at the 1st %tile. (Plus one who only knows 6 letters!!!). Classrooms 
today often have wide ranges and we have to get creative to meet everyoneôs 
needs. 
I could definitely use HELP listening to them and encouraging them to 
read!!! We are at it most days from 12-1 and even go until 2:00 on Mondays 
and Thursdays. If someone would like to help weekly, I will need to have 
them get fingerprinted and approved for a district requirement. Let me know 
if your members are interested! 
 

Also... I am very limited in art knowledge and ability but we try to do little 
lessons on Fridays from 1:30-3. I know the scrapbookers would be able to 
pull something together that would be fun! I have at least 3 students with 
family members away in the military and would like to make cards to send to 
them! I may not need the fingerprinting done for a one time project. (Right 
now I would love to make cards on Friday, Sept. 28th or Oct. 12th...) 
 

Thank you for years of assistance and ñmemory makingò for my students 
(and myself)! Is this our 5th year???? 
 
Marj Oesch 
L. E. Starke School 
 

Mark 9:36-37  Jesus took a little child and put it among them; and 
taking it in his arms, he said to the disciples, "Whoever welcomes one such 
child in my name welcomes me, and whoever welcomes me welcomes not me 
but the one who sent me." 
 

From Mrs. Oesch's beautiful letter of possibilities, maybe this is God's 
"burning bush" for you. A time to step aside and see this thing and decide it 
is God calling you to share your time and gifts. Sit in silence and let God 
speak to you. Pray about it and consider the wonders of how God might use 
you. 
 

One never knows how great a thing is started and kept with just a small    
gesture. 
 
Peace, 
Pastor Barnes 
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HOPE ON THE HILL 
Hospitality Outreach Proclamation Education    Helping Individuals Live in Love 

PǸȂYER SǫǡȟL ǱȍǲȍSTșY 
 

The Prayer Shawl Ministry group will meet 
on Tuesday, October 9, 9:30-11:00 a.m. 
Our goal is to create lap covers and Prayer 
Shawls for Pastor Barnes to take to those 

in need of comfort. We would appreciate any yarn/
monetary donations (a box for yarn is under the coat 
rack.) Questions? Contact Darlene Daniels. 

 

Education Special Sunday  

Once each month, we will have an  

All -Congregation Presentation  

after the Sunday Worship Service.  
 

The All -Congregational program will be 

on Sunday, October 21 . 

Tim Leitner will be speaking of his        

experiences in Washington, D.C. on April 

4, 2016, as he and his son attended the 

Rally on the National Mall for  

A.C.T. to End Racism.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Christian Education Committee will 

host a coffee fellowship. Donations of 

goodies are welcome. 

This is also a fundraiser for House of 

Hope/Center for Prevention of Abuse.  

The Mary Martha Circle will meet on 
Wednesday, October 17, 
at 9:30 a.m. at the church. 
Hostess is Sharon Foss. 

Topic Leader is Roberta Stiles. 
The study guide is �´�7�Z�H�O�Y�H���(�[�W�U�D�R�U�G�L�Q�D�U�\���:�R�P�H�Q���µ 

Copies are available at the meeting for a cost of $5.00. 
All women of Our Savior are welcome. 

�&�D�Q���<�R�X���+�H�O�S�" 
 
Additional volunteers to do communion 
set up would be very helpful. Tim will 
show how to do the set up to whomever 
is interested in this ñbehind the scenesò, 
but very important, opportunity. 
 

Contact any member of the Worship & Music Com-
mitteeð Leslie Leitner, Tim Leitner, Dennis 
Eggemeyer, Lillian Pinkston, Mark McCarrell, and 
Pastor Barnesðif you would like to do this! 
 
Thank you!!  

We will again be collecting for Operation Santa to 
be sent to deployed military. We will be focusing on: 

�
��Money for postage 
�
��Black crew socks 
�
��Individually wrapped beef jerky 

 
Other items on the list are soap/shampoo, etc., from 
motels. There is a collection box under the coat rack. 
We will be collecting until the middle of October. 

 
Thank you!   ~Mike Barger 

�<�H�V�����\�R�X���F�D�Q���S�O�D�\���L�Q���R�X�U���&�K�L�P�H���&�K�R�L�U���� 
 
�&�D�Q�� �\�R�X�� �F�R�X�Q�W�� �W�R�� ���"�� �'�R�� �\�R�X�� �N�Q�R�Z�� �\�R�X�U��
�F�R�O�R�U�V�"���6�H�H���K�R�Z���H�D�V�\���L�W���F�D�Q���E�H�"���"�����,�W�·�V���O�R�W�V��
�R�I�� �I�X�Q������ �&�K�H�F�N�� �Z�L�W�K���-�X�G�\�� �%�D�U�Q�H�V���L�I�� �\�R�X�·�G��

�O�L�N�H���W�R���J�L�Y�H���L�W���D���W�U�\�����6�K�H���K�D�V���V�H�W���V�R�P�H���U�H�K�H�D�U�V�D�O���G�D�W�H�V��
���D�I�W�H�U�� �R�X�U�� �Z�R�U�V�K�L�S�� �V�H�U�Y�L�F�H���� �	�� �L�V�� �V�H�O�H�F�W�L�Q�J�� �P�X�V�L�F����
�:�H�·�G���O�R�Y�H���K�D�Y�H���\�R�X�� 

We will celebrate the final payment 
on our mortgage after the regular 
worship service on Sunday,         
October 7. There will be a litany of 
thanksgiving, and we will conclude 
the service outside, in front of the 
church, so the ñburning of the      
mortgageò can take place safely. 
Letôs rejoice together! 

 
REMINDER: Dinner out is  
Sunday, September 30 

at 
Kuchie�¶s On the Lake, Creve Coeur 

6:00 p.m. 


